

20 High Street Canterbury NSW 2193

Subscribe: https://canterburysps.schoolzineplus.com/subscribe

Email: canterburs-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au Phone: 02 9789 5255



CSPS Chatterbox Week 10 Term 1 2021

PRINCIPAL'S REPORT

'Building Happy Resilient Children'

'Young people may only be 17% of the population, but they are 100% of the future' - Michael Carr-Gregg.

CSPS is a proud member of the PEX hub of schools who are in partnership with the Australian Catholic University and who work together to deliver the highest quality support and supervision of teacher education students.

The PEX Hub has funded the cost of \$12 000 for a presentation to occur; believing this opportunity to be exactly what we need given the year we have had, and as a pre-cursor to our 4 year SIP (School Improvement Plan) being rolled out.

Staff at CSPS will be participating in a presentation via Zoom and we would like to extend this invitation to our community, at NO COST. Michael is one of Australia's highest profile psychologists.

The topic, 'Building Happy Resilient Children', will focus on child resilience, adolescent support and wellbeing, and practical strategies to support young people to push through adversity successfully in the world we currently live in.

This is an opportunity for our school community to access a very high-profile Australian speaker. The session will be 45 minutes long with a Q&A session of 15 minutes.

We hope you seriously consider taking up this opportunity. Please see the flyer attached.

WHEN: Tuesday 20 April, 2021

WHERE: ZOOM link will be provided

TIME: 7:00pm - 8:00pm

https://canterburysps.schoolzineplus.com/_file/media/1139/michael_carr_gregg_csps.pdf

Parent Teacher Interviews

Parent Teacher Interviews for 2021 were held on Monday 29 March. It was wonderful to see so many families connect with their child's teacher to discuss their academic progress. Staff reported that this was a successful evening and that the opportunity to speak with parents face to face was long overdue.

Thank you as always to our community and to the amazing staff.



Variation to Staff Development

The last day of the school year for 2021 for staff will also be on the 16 December. Staff have nominated to participate in 2 twilight sessions in lieu of attending school on the last day.

Traditionally this has been the case. Our Director Educational Leadership Susan Shelley, has approved our application.

School Improvement Plan (SIP)

School Plan 2021-2024 and Annual School Report 2020

A copy of the School Plan 2021 - 2024 and the Annual School Report 2020 have been uploaded to the website and App.



Strategic Improvement Plan 2021-2024

Canterbury South Public School 5109





2020 Annual Report

Canterbury South Public School





Easter Hat Parade

The Easter Hat Parade is tomorrow (Thursday 1 April). The students will need to design and make a hat and parade it with their class. We're not awarding prizes this year but every child will receive a small chocolate egg from the P&C.



I'd like to take the opportunity to wish you all a happy holiday and look forward to another exciting term of learning together.

For any security issues please contact School Security on 1300 880 021.

Students return Tuesday 20 April. Until next term....

Mrs D Frasca

Principal

SCHOOL & COMMUNITY NEWS

Vacation Care Access

This message is for those in our community who will be using the Team Kids service during the holidays.

Due to building works taking place in the holiday break, there will be NO access into or out of the school site via Napier Street – ALL access from France Street ONLY.

Opportunity Class 2022

The application process for Year 5 opportunity class placement for entry in 2022 is about to begin.

Important dates in the application process are as follows:

Tuesday 20 April 2021: Online applications opens

Friday 7 May 2021: Online applications closes (<u>Parents and carers must apply by the due date.</u>)

Tuesday 11 May 2021: Principals' processing site opens

Friday 28 May 2021: Principals' processing site closes

Wednesday 21 July 2021: Opportunity Class Placement Test

Parents and carers must apply online between <u>Tuesday 20 April</u> and <u>Friday 7 May 2021</u> at:

https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/selective-high-schools-and-opportunity-classes/year-5

Book Fair

The Book Fair was a great success. Students had various opportunities to purchase books and gifts throughout the week raising approximately \$600.00 for the school to purchase resources for the classrooms and Library.

Lost Property

A reminder, the lost property tub (GREEN) is located near the buddy bench outside the Hall space located in Block F.

It is the responsibility of your children to check lost property for their belongings.

The lost property tub will be emptied on Thursday 1 April. Any unnamed items will be donated to the secondhand uniform store.

Lowes - Damaged stock

Unfortunately Lowes has experienced a flood event in their warehouse which has resulted in damage or destruction of some uniform items.

At this stage they are still trying to determine which items have been affected and the possible impact it will have on the supply of stock in the coming months. Should CSPS stock be affected, we will advise in the newsletter early Term 2.

FEES

An invoice detailing outstanding school fees and resources will be emailed to your nominated email address at the beginning of Term 2. Thank you to those families who have already paid their fees.

Don't forget, you can now pay online for amounts owing for students via a secure payments page hosted by Westpac. Payments can be made using either Visa or Mastercard.

If you require assistance in making these payments, please contact the office.

POP Payments can be made via the link below;

Note: Please ensure a signed permission note for all payments is sent in to the School office. No note no participation

CANTEEN MENU

Canteen opening times: Monday to Friday 8.30am- 2.10pm.

Lunch orders/online ordering:

For your convenience lunch orders can be placed two ways. You can order in person at the canteen by writing a lunch bags (free, available on table outside canteen) and pay at the counter. Alternatively you are able to send orders with payment with your child to bring to the canteen.

OR

We have an online ordering system, Flexi Schools. You can then place orders at any time before 9.00am on the day the order is required for lunch. Any order placed after this time will not be recorded by the canteen.

Please see the Flexi Schools website www.flexischools.com.au for further information.





TEAMKIDS







*Child Care Subsidies may apply. S5 Admin Fee per family. S5 Late Fees apply within 7 days per child. Payment plans available.
**Experience:Activity Fee. Programs may be subject to change. Third Party Payment Fees apply. See Terms and Conditions for cancellation policy

CHOOSE YOUR ADVENTURE

1300 035 000

Getting ready to attend...

FIND A VENUE

teamkids.com.au/venues



EGIS? TODAY

TEAMKIDS.COM.AU

Booking and Cancellations

Bookings are subject to availability and may be placed/amended until 1559 pm the night prior to attendance via your TeamKids online account. An additional fee of \$5 per child applies to bookings made account. An additional fee of \$5 per child applies to bookings made around. Where possible avoid wearing thongs and open-toed shoes. bounting are subject to attendance via your Team(diso inline account. An additional fee of SS per child applies to bookings made inside 7 days of attending. Cancellation sust be received before 8am the day prior to attendance. If inside this time frame, full fee will be charged.



Double Check Teamkids Room Location

It is very important to double check our website prior to atten in case of a room change. We are sometimes required to temporarily change rooms due to school building maintenance r the school holidays. Last minute changes will be announced via SMS to attending fan



Medical Information? Have a Plan

If your child has Asthma, Anaphylaxis, an Allergy or any other medical condition, upload plans to your TeamKids account and bring along a completed Risk Minimisation Form, found on our website. Please provide required medications to your venue coordinator on the first day of attendance - In their original packaging, clearly labelled with your child's name and a use-by

**Please note children are unable to attend our venues without their in date medication and action plans.



CCS Receiving Child Care Subsidy

After your TeamKids booking is placed, you must log into your MyGov account to check you have a confirmed enrolment.



Extended Hours of operation



What to wear

Ideally, please apply sunscreen before coming to the program, and the children will reapply later in the day. If your child is susceptible or reacts to different sunscreens, please bring your own sunscreen and bring this to the attention of our educators. The Cancer Counci



Electronic Sign-In/out

All TeamKids venues require electronic sign in/out. Any person signing your child in or out from TeamKids care MUST be listed on your TeamKids account and know your TeamKids account pin number, if this has been extivated. These details can be updated via your TeamKids account at any time.



Pack a Healfhy Lunch

A delicious, nutritious, morning and afternoon tea are provided in all programs. Children are required to bring a packed lunch and refillable water bottle.

When packing your child's lunch, please consider that some children in attendance have been diagnosed with food allergies or



? Additional Needs

For new families, our TeamKids Inclusion Team will discus attendance options for children with additional needs bef attend. Please contact Customer Service on 1300 035 000.

Please note: We require a minimum of four weeks' notice for funding applications for children requiring an extra staff member to help support their time with us. Places cannot be guaranteed if less notice is given.

Please call with any questions: 1300 035 000

TEAMKIDS.COM.AU 1300 035 000

P&C NEWS

Proudly Sponsored by V BOOTCAMP, FRANK & CHITCH & VALKYRIE EDUCATION SERVICES

\$1000 donation for Sports Equipment

The Grand Prize Winner of our End of Year Raffle, kindly donated the \$1000 back to our P&C. We have donated this to the school to purchase Sports Equipment which has recently been ordered. Looking forward to seeing the children playing with these.

First Aid for Families

Thank you to everyone who has registered their interest for the First Aid for Families course which will be subsidised by the P&C.

We have been in touch with the provider and are working on a suitable date in Term 2. Further details to be provided shortly.

Second Hand Uniforms - ONLY \$2!!!!!

We have a HUGE selection of 2nd hand school uniforms in fantastic condition (some never worn!) for sale at only \$2 a piece! Not only does this money go back to the school to support our students, but it also keeps unnecessary waste from our landfills - WIN WIN!

Email uniform.csps@gmail.com to place your order.

(also a friendly request to please donate any non-branded CSPS items to your local charity shop/bins – thank you)

Sponsor Spotlight - Hillview Farms

Get 20% off your first order with the code: SAVE20

Hillview Farms is an Australian owned family farming business dedicated to sustainable farming, delivering fresh produce free of synthetic chemicals direct from their farms to your table. They are committed to supporting the local community and give back 5% of every sale to a charity or community group.

We are delighted to partner with Hillview Farms whereby you can help us fundraise for Canterbury South Public School when shopping for your weekly groceries!

Hillview Farms offers essentials for the whole family from your fruit and veggies, to milk, ready-made meals, eggs and meat. Plus bread fresh from Brickfields Bakery and a delicious range of jam, Vegan foods, honey, dressings, Australian meats, and more.

Visit www.hillviewfarms.com.au to view the full range of products and sign up to create your account. Simply fill your shopping cart with produce and at the checkout you will be asked to select a community group to donate 5% of your order to - make sure you select "Canterbury South Public School" from the drop down menu at the point of checkout.

